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Wednesday, October 15, 2014  
6:30 p.m.
McChesney Room, Schenectady County Public Library
99 Clinton Street, Schenectady
In recognition of 
CYBER SECURITY MONTH

Speaker: John Borst

The New York State Office of Information Technology Services 

(formerly part of The NYS Homeland Security Office)
Program:  CYBER SECURITY
What you need to know about Cyber Threats, 

NYS Resources and 

what we can do to protect ourselves.
(See page 5 for tips on how you can protect your personal information.)
Invite your friends and relatives to this VERY informative, important meeting.
Men and teenagers are welcome!

*********************************************************

*  Help AAUW support the YWCA’s Domestic Violence Programs by bringing your unwanted new or gently used shoes to the meeting. (See page 6 for more information)
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PRESIDENTS’ MESSAGE



As I write this message, we're two days away from the Primaries in New York State and 



there is a woman challenger in the Democratic primary. And while this is good news, it is hardly cause for rejoicing. Remember the cigarette campaign which touted the slogan, "You've come a long way, Baby!"? Well, fellow AAUW members, here's the sad reality; we haven't come far enough.

This year, there are 79 women serving in the United States House of Representatives. That's 18.2% of the 435 members. Remember that women constitute 51% of the population in this country. Of these 79 Representatives, 60 are Democrats and 19 are Republicans. Thirty are women of color.  

And while we recall Nancy Pelosi, our mothers and grandmothers have no such figure to look back on; Nancy Pelosi was the first woman Speaker of the House! What can we do to make sure that there will be others?

If we look at the United States Senate, there are presently 20 women, 16 Democrats and 4 Republicans. So women constitute 20% of the US Senate. Again, the numbers show that women are severely under-represented in government.

We fare a bit better if we look at the federal judiciary. There are three women on the Supreme Court.  While that is cause for celebration, we should also be asking ourselves why our representation is so far below 51% and we should be asking ourselves what we can do to enhance our presence at all levels and in all branches of government. 

We should be participating in the campaigns, local, state, national, of worthy women candidates.  Participation can range from sending in a contribution, handing out campaign literature, or educating others about the candidate's worthiness to serve. 
We should be writing letters-to-the-editor of our local papers, promoting worthy candidates and discussing relevant issues. We should be talking to our children, grandchildren, our neighbors - encouraging them to become politically active. And we should be strong supporters of AAUW and the many ways it allows us to have our voices heard. ~  Eleanor Aronstein


VOLUNTEERS NEEDED – We still need volunteers to help at the Candidates Forum 
at Schenectady H.S. on Wed. October 8th, jointly sponsored by AAUW and the League of Women Voters, as well as to collect election results on Tuesday, November 4th.  If you 
can help at either or both of these events please contact Bobbi Richardson at 346-6697 

or Roberta_Richardson@hotmail.com.


MEMBERSHIP MATTERS!
Membership Matters - a phrase repeated over and over at meetings, AAUW publications and on-line. Retaining our membership is vital to our organization; recruiting new members is even more important.

We are asking your help. Many of our members have been teachers. If you belong to a 

Retired Teachers’ Association and can get the names of new retirees for either yourself or the membership officers, we would appreciate it. You might invite one of the new retirees to our general meetings to meet others who have followed the same path. In addition, we could follow up with a more formal invitation to become a Schenectady Branch member.

Only by working together to bring others to hear and see what we stand for will our 

organization continue to be viable and grow.  Thank you. ~ Pat Gregory and Arlene Maranville
Public Policy                                         AFFORDABLE CARE ACT
 

Maxine Borom and Linda Rizzo attended a press conference held by Congressman Paul Tonko on the Affordable Care Act.  The press conference was held at the Hematology/Oncology Center in Amsterdam.  
The purpose for the press conference was to outline the positive elements of the health care law.  Six 
individuals spoke including Linda Rizzo representing AAUW.  One particular speaker individual shared 
her story about her diagnosis of breast cancer prior to ACA.  Planned Parenthood helped with the diagnosis 
and treatment since she did not have health insurance and she could not afford medical care.  Those 
individuals who label Planned Parenthood as merely an abortion clinic are not well informed.  
Below is the write up which appeared in the Amsterdam paper.  ~ Linda Rizzo
Women's health benefits touted under the Affordable Care Act,

August 12, 2014 by NICOLE ANTONUCCI

Local health care providers, patients, researchers and administrators gathered with U.S Rep. Paul Tonko, D-Amsterdam, Monday to speak about how the Affordable Care Act is helping to improve health care for women in the region.  The discussion was held at the New York Oncology Hematology Amsterdam Cancer Center at the Riverfront Center, and focused on how the Affordable Care Act provides more opportunities for women in obtaining affordable and accessible health care.

In his district, Tonko said there are 314,000 individuals, including 54,000 children and 137,000 women, who now have health insurance that covers preventative services without any co-pays, coinsurance or deductibles.  "Rather than forcing Americans to suffer and pay skyrocketing bills down the line, ACA makes prevention affordable and accessible for all Americans," Tonko said.  He said the law guarantees access to birth control, mammograms, cancer screenings and well-women visits without deductibles or co-pays.  Pregnancy is no longer considered a pre-existing condition, so women who become pregnant can no longer be dropped from their insurance.  "Imagine how many women were denied coverage because they had multiple pregnancies," Tonko said. "Studies have shown when preventive services have even moderate co-pays it results in fewer women obtaining potentially life saving care due to those costs."

American Association of University Women Public Policy Chairwoman Linda Rizzo of the organization's Schenectady branch said in addition to preventative services, the Affordable Care Act stops gender rating, or making women obtain insurance at a higher rate; prohibits insurers from dropping patients with pre-existing conditions; allows children to be on their parents' policy until the age of 26; and providing women with reproductive health services.  "These things are important because without them, we would be going backward rather than forward," she said.

National Planned Parenthood Spokeswoman and cancer survivor Colleen Luther said she knows first hand how important it is to have health care.  Eleven years ago, at the age of 27, Luther said she had found a lump in her breast.  However, because she had no health insurance, she said was unable to afford the out-of-pocket costs for testing from a regular physician. Luther went to Planned Parenthood. Not only did they pay for the testing she needed, they helped her get the treatment. She has since been in remission for 11 years.

The roll-out of the Affordable Care Act, she said, means more women no longer have to worry. "It makes me happy that I no longer have to worry because I am covered. I don't have to worry because my mother is covered. I don't have to worry because my sister is covered," Luther said. "Security at all ages of life is what ACA is about. Women no longer have to worry when they get sick."

New York Oncology and Hematology Executive Director Ed Graham said more patients are getting care than before, adding that since the roll-out of the Affordable Care Act, there has been a notable increase in patients at the cancer center.  "This has become a gateway, so what we are having is people not entering into the system much later stage, when the options are fewer, and economically it will be more costly," Graham said. "For us to play a role, advancing and ensuring people have access to care at an earlier stage, which allows for better diagnosis at an earlier stage, better treatment and better outcomes, we are thrilled."

EDUCATION EQUITY  

Education issues are even more complicated and depressing than usual.  Underfunding has permeated every aspect imaginable, from the roll out of testing for the Common Core, to class size, to all-day kindergarten, to increasing pre-K. 
Included, or perhaps a by-product of this mix, is the tug of war between Governor Cuomo and NYC Mayor DeBlasio over the role of charter schools, with the governor extremely supportive and the mayor fighting hard to get them removed, or at least greatly decreased in both number and influence.  (It should be noted that most research now shows that charter schools do no better than public schools in the areas in which they are located and they DO siphon off funds, as they are presently financed in NYS.  

One good source of information is Diane Ravitz, formerly a strong supporter of charter schools, who has come to the conclusion that she was wrong!)

Underlying the problem of underfunding is the failure of NYS to provide the money ordered by the courts as a result of the lawsuit won by the Campaign for Fiscal Equity against the state several years ago. 
 Please call your legislators NOW to remind them of their duty to provide the court-ordered funding.  Schenectady is represented in the NYS Assembly by Angelo Santabarbara and Phil Steck.  Both can be reached at 455-4100.  Our Senator is Hugh Farley, who can be reached at 455-2800.  ~ Maxine Borom


As a fellow-up to our September General Meeting, 
Kim Pollard from AAUW National sent us the following information 
(See our website, http://schenectady-ny.aauw.net, for more information)


The Common Core (3-minute) Video:    <http://www.corestandards.org/video/> 
 http://www.corestandards.org/video       <http://www.corestandards.org/video/.>.


A New York specific video on the common core: 


https://www.engageny.org/resource/new-york-common-core-we-really-can-do-this

As part of the 2014 NYS Budget, Gov. Cuomo included the following provisions related to the common core:
          
 • Ban standardized tests for students in kindergarten through grade two. Common Core test results will not be included on a student’s permanent record for those students in grades four through eigh; results of the tests can go to parents for “diagnostic purposes;”

 
• Prohibit decisions about grade promotion to be made “solely or primarily" on Common Core test results and provides certain exemptions to the program for disabled students and those still learning to speak English;


• Limit the amount of time teachers can prepare students for the standardized tests to 2 percent of the total classroom time in a year and require the state to provide parents with “instructional tools and outreach materials."

• Create new training programs for teachers and set up safeguards to protect against the dissemination of personal information about students.

Additionally, the budget creates a “teacher excellence fund" to award up to $20,000 in bonuses to teachers deemed “highly effective" on their teacher performance evaluations, partly determined by students’ performance on Common Core tests. The program focuses on teachers serving in schools “with the greatest academic need," among other conditions. And, high school students graduating in the top 10 percent of their class who go to a state university and major in certain STEM programs will be eligible for a new scholarship program.
CYBER SECURITY TIPS
While there are many steps that can be taken to keep personal information and data secure, below are some helpful cyber security tips: 

· Secure your computer: Keep your operating system and application software updated and patched. Be sure to check that your anti-virus and anti-spyware software is running and receiving automatic updates. Confirm that your firewall is enabled. 

· Use Strong Passwords: Passwords should have at least eight characters and include letters (uppercase and lowercase), numbers, and special characters. It is important to maintain separate passwords for different accounts to reduce the likelihood that the compromise of one password will make other accounts vulnerable as well. Developing good password practices will help keep your personal information and identity secure. 

· Secure your online transactions: When submitting sensitive information, look for the "lock" icon on the browser's status bar to be sure your information is sent securely during transmission. Also be sure that "https" appears in the website's address bar before making an online transaction. The "s" stands for "secure" and indicates that communication with the webpage is encrypted. 

· Don't reveal personal information online: The less information you post, the less data you make available for a cyber-criminal to use in a potential attack or scam. 

· Protect your laptop, smartphone, or other portable devices when traveling: Just as your wallet contains lots of important and personal information that you wouldn't want to lose, so do your portable devices. Don't let them out of your sight. Never store your laptop in checked luggage. If there is a room safe available at your hotel, use it to securely store your devices. In addition, make sure you have strong passwords on these devices in the event they are lost or stolen. 

· Be aware that public computers and public wireless access are not necessarily secure: Cyber criminals can potentially access any information you provide, such as credit card numbers, passwords or other confidential information. Do not conduct any sensitive transactions on public Wi-Fi sites. 

· Do not email sensitive data: Beware of emails requesting account or purchase information. Legitimate businesses do not solicit sensitive or confidential information through email.

· Dispose of information properly: When it's time to dispose of your computer or mobile

   device, make sure you have a process in place to completely erase your information or physically   

   destroy the hard drive. Properly erasing your hard drive thwarts efforts to steal your information.

NYS Office of Information Technology Services, Enterprise Information Security Office

1220 Washington Avenue – State Campus

        518-242-5200                      Bldg. 7A – 4th Floor                    www.its.ny.gov/eiso

Albany, NY 12242








If you are interested in joining a Women’s Bridge Group or a 
Couple’s Bridge Group contact Linda Ward at wward2@nycap.rr.com or 377-2377.
Please add to your directory
                Karen Huggins
11 Carrie Ct.

Niskayuna, 12309

khuggins@nycap.rr.com
Study and Interest Group Meetings for October 2014
   
       If you’re interested in attending a meeting, contact the leader.
Book Exchange I 
Leader:  Marguerite Pileggi (280-5623)            

         No regular meetings

Book Exchange II

Leader:  Ellie Rowland    (250-4032)

    No regular meetings

Couples Gourmet
Leaders:  Jennie Pennington (372-7503)

                Jackie Mendini (869-3816)

Friday, October 10,  7:00 p.m. 
Theme:  Italian Cuisine
Hosts:  Jackie Mendini  5 Durham Court, Niskayuna   


Joanne Chambers  19 Juniper Drive, Niskayuna  
Diverse Topics
Leader:  Gail Karl (393-7590)                      
Monday, Oct. 20,  1:30 p.m.
Program: Hospice/Jane Nicole Prince Home

Speaker: Bonnie Kriss

Hostess: Barbara Aldi, 
Co-Hostess: Gerri Pinkerton

Location: 15 Haviland Dr., Scotia,  (372-4802)

Modern Literature
Co-Leaders:  Joan Amell (399-4709) 

                      Mary Delory (393-6811)
Monday, October 13,  7:30 p.m.
Host: Pat Gregory  Co-host: Joan Bergin
26 Central Ave., Saratoga Springs  (306-4071)
Grace Mueller will review the book, 

Orphan Train by Christina Baker Kline
Mah Jongg
Leader:  Robin Eddy

Monday, October 13,  1:30 p.m.                                   Hostsess:  Dottie Potochnik   (399-3854)

Location   5000 Queen Philomena Blvd. 

Mah Jongg (cont.)

Monday, October 27, 1:30 p.m.         

Hostess:  Gail Puckette  (399-7369)

Location: 28 Via Maria Drive, Scotia

Quilting 

Leader:  Pat Terry (372-8431)

Monday, October  28,  7:00 p.m.
Program:  Christmas Project
Hostess:  Bobbi Richardson 
 Location: 1417 Fox Hollow Rd Niskayuna  
Science Topics
Leader:  Emily Hart (374-3229)
Monday, October 6,  7:30 p.m.
Leader: Emily Hart 
Program:  Mini-topics

Presenters:  Julie Burgess and Sally Dewes
Hostess:  Winnie Balz
Location:  1121 Baker Ave., Schenectady
 

Varied Interests
Co-Leaders:  Arlene Maranville (384-1639)
                      Grace Mueller (346-8064)
Thursday, October 9,  12:30 p.m.

 Program:  Lunch at Mexican Radio Restaurant

Serendipity
Co-Chairs:  Jennie Pennington (372-7503)

        Reba Mehan (374-7886)

Program:  To Be Announced
Word Games
Leader:  Eleanor Aronstein (518-265-2500)

Monday,  October 20,  3:00 p.m.
Hostess:   Eleanor Aronstein

Location: 909 Londonderry Court, Schenectady




HELP AAUW SUPPORT DOMESTIC VIOLENCE SUPPORT SERVICES
 

The YWCA is collecting SHOES --- They need our help! 

The YWCA of Schenectady has begun an exciting new campaign.  They are collecting new and gently-used shoes;  Fund2org pays them for collecting the shoes. The shoes are then sorted and delivered to Micro Enterprises who distribute them to vendors in countries like Haiti, Uganda and Bolivia. The goal of the program is for people in underprivileged nations to become employed setting up their own businesses, selling the shoes.

The YWCA will receive $.40/pound for the shoes – the funds raised will support
Domestic Violence Support Services at the YWCA.

Let’s help the YW by going through our closets and gathering all our unwanted shoes.  Ask your family, friends and co-workers to join us in this very worthwhile project.  Then either bring them to our next General Meeting where we will have a large bag you can put your shoes in or drop them off at the YW yourself at 44 Washington Ave., Schenectady.
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Wednesday, October 1


  Board Meeting: 6:45 p.m.


  909 Londonderry Ct., Schenectady  





Wednesday, October 8


  Candidates Forum, 7:00 p.m. 


  Black Box Theater


  Schenectady High School





Wednesday, October 15


  General Meeting  6:30 p.m.


  Program:  Cyber Security


  Schenectady County Public Library





Tuesday, October 28 (FYI)


World Food Day in Schenectady County


10:00-2:00,   Proctors


432 State St. Schenectady
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Tuesday, November 4


  ELECTION DAY!  


            


Wednesday, November 5


  Board Meeting:  6:45 p.m.


  Niskayuna Town Hall





Monday, November 17 (note the day)





Professor Davis-Kram of 


Queens College will speak on 


"Dying For Beauty”   1:30 p.m. 


Schenectady County Public Library, McChesney Room 





October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month!


(and Cyber Security Month)
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Quote of the Month    





“It takes as much energy to wish 


as it does to plan,”





Eleanor Roosevelt
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